
 

 

Lancasterian Primary School 
A safe and welcoming learning community where: 

- we all aim high; 

- everyone is included; 

- creativity is valued. 
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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Top Attendance for the week: Early Years: Byron 97%           KS1: Andrews 98%     KS2:  Akala 99%  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As usual, our last day of term will be a Dress-Up Day. So, on Friday 1st April children in Reception 
are invited to come in dressed as a growth mindset dinosaur (full costume, just the colour or any-
thing in between!) and those in Y1-6 are invited to come in dressed as Ignacio Integrity (children 
are welcome to come in wearing either some aspect of Ignacio’s "look" (e.g. the cape) or their 

school uniform). Pictures are attached. This is not a fundraiser so children don't have to bring in 
money. 

  
We will also be running the usual drawing competition; children have until Friday 1st April to hand 

in a drawing of Ignacio Integrity to their teacher; the house captains will choose winners from 
across the school who will receive a prize. Entries will be judged on how well the picture shows Ig-
nacio applying his strong sense of integrity. Please ensure your child includes their own name on 

the drawing! 
  

Good luck! 

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk
https://twitter.com/LancasterianPri


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Park View are offering an Easter Sports Camp from Monday 4 th 

April – Friday 8th April, 10am – 3pm at Park View School.  

 

The camp is FREE for all 11 – 16 year old pupils to attend. The 

sports camp is a great way for our young people to stay active over 

the Easter half term where they will be able to take part in Basket-

ball, Netball and Football.  

 

Registrations to the event can be accessed via the following link: 

https://forms.office.com/r/k279cmF6RQ or via the Community tab 

on our website: www.parkview.haringey.sch.uk  

Please note that registrations close on Wednesday 23rd March  

On Friday 25th March straight after school (3:30pm) there will be a meeting for the 
parents/carers of children attending the Pendarren residential trip, in the key stage 

2 hall.  Please enter via the key stage 2 entrance once your child has come out to 
meet you at the end of the day.  This will be a chance for you to meet the staff who 

will attending and hear important information about the trip. 

Please note, children will need to be collected at the following 
times: 

• Nursery a.m. children: 11:45am (usual time) 
• Nursery all day children: 12:45pm 

• Reception: 12:30pm 
• Years 1 & 2: 12:35pm 
• Years 3 & 4: 12:40pm 

Years 5 & 6: 12:50pm 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

• Year group bubbles will remain in place, although these will be generally more relaxed and crossover 
can occur under the circumstances outlined in the plan. 

• Cleaning, hand-hygiene and ventilation arrangements remain largely unchanged. 

• Our approach to managing suspected (with symptoms) or confirmed cases of Coronavirus has not 
changed (i.e. they must isolate). However, this is likely to be reviewed on 1/4/22 when testing is due to 
end nationally. 

• Routine contact tracing in school has now ended. All staff, children and young people – including 
unvaccinated adults – who are NOT suspected or confirmed cases should attend their education settings 
as usual. This includes children and staff who have been in close contact with a positive case either at 
school or at home except in the unlikely event that they have been instructed to quarantine by the 
NHS.  There will be no more COVID case notifications through Parenthub. 

• Staff are no longer required to test at home twice weekly during full school opening. 

• Monday assemblies will to continue to be carried out in classrooms via Zoom for convenience; Friday 
praise assemblies will be in the halls (KS1 for Y1-3, K2 for Y4-6). Parents/carers will not yet be invited 
into assemblies and there will be no class assemblies to maximise time for catch-up. 

• Before and after school club operations will return to pre-pandemic arrangements; children can mix 
across bubbles. 

 

Following the government’s recent announcement about the relaxation of COVID measures nation-
ally, and given the reduction of cases we have seen in school, we have taken a proactive but cau-
tious approach to updating our COVID Management Plan. The full plan and risk assessment can be 
found on our website at www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/coronavirus-return-to-
school-and-recovery-plan but here are a few highlights: 

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/coronavirus-return-to-school-and-recovery-plan
http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/coronavirus-return-to-school-and-recovery-plan


 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK  

The children below have demonstrated exemplary attitudes and behaviours in school for the following reasons: 

Andrews 
Shelby  For always choosing to do the extension challenges and completing them even though its tiring.  

Andrews 
Gabbi  For having high aspirations, just like Hetty and extending your learning in lessons. 

Rashmi  
May  For trying hard to include others and always being so kind and caring! :)  

Rashmi  
Derin  For settling in to your new school day and coming in to your classroom more! :) keep it up! 

Jeffers 
Azra  For your amazing progress in reading this term– well done and keep up the positive attitude. 

Jeffers 
Ibrahim  For really working on your focus and attention in class and being super on task in reading all 

week. 

Ringgold 
Wilf  For aiming high in every lesson this week! He has been sharing all his new knowledge with the 

class.  

Ringgold Rahima  For her high aspirations and focus in maths this week learning about 2D and 3D shapes! 

Mian 
Huseyin  For his independent work identifying the features of a persuasive test.  

Mian  
Mohamed  For enthusiasm towards all learning. You are a shining light :)  

Akala 
Rahime  For consistently having high aspirations in English and always producing excellent writing.  

Akala Belinay  For always demonstrating life long learning in phonics.  

Dahl 
Fayk  For your high aspirations in your writing. You continue to aim high and take risks. Well done. 

Dahl 
Tariq  For showing lifelong learning and growth mindset with your handwriting. You continue to push 

yourself to improve.  

Kerr 
Fatjon  For your wonderful work in Geography, you had great ideas and discussion during our national 

parks lesson.  

Kerr 
Karlum  For your consistent hard work and engagement– you independently solved improper fraction 

questions this week– Hetty would be proud!  

Coelho 
Maryam  For channeling Gerty in her maths all week and asking for help when needed.  

Coelho 
Aiden  For always giving his all and enthusiasm in every lesson but particularly this week as his excite-

ment when learning about earthquakes has shone through.  

Magorian 
Anayah  For always being ready to be helpful and looking after our classroom– it would be much less 

organised without her! Well done for being just like Ronnie! 

Magorian 
Gyulshen  For being like Leila and Hetty in maths this week! 

Zephaniah  
Iklim  For contributing and putting your hand up lots in your algebra lessons. Your high aspirations 

are clear! 

Zephaniah 
Teyonna  For applying superb effort to your maths and reading. You are really starting to ‘sprint’ towards 

your SATs :) 


